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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

August 28, 2018
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Tuesday, August 28, 2018 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were Paul R. George, Dan J. Gregory and Kevin R. Boyd.    Also attending was Auditor Bobbie Abel , Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Brent Roberts BF&S; Terry and Millie Giltner; Andy Ringwald, Civil Defense; Travis Roush, Sheriff; Lynn Ellis, Judge Martin County; Josh Hughett, Animal Control Officer; and Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal.  
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:31 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of August 14, 2018 were approved as submitted with the motion by Commission Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory. All were in favor, motion passed.  

The Claims and Allowances were approved as submitted with the motion by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
Sheriff Roush reported they have 71 inmates, 21 are from Vigo County.  A repair was made to the roof of the Martin County Detention Facility due to a leak. The county will be seeking bids for future replacement.

Judge Ellis approached the Commissioners regarding Courthouse Security.  The threat level has increased substantially in recent months.  Judge Ellis and Sheriff Roush feel it is time to discuss the need of a Deputy to provide security at the Courthouse. Judge Ellis, Sheriff Roush and Attorney Dave Lett are all in agreement that it is the Domestic cases that provide the higher threat at this time.  An Executive Session will be held September 11, 2018 at 8:30 a.m.
Leo Padgett, Highway Superintendent, submitted the two week work report.  The completed work was reviewed. Equipment repairs were discussed. The Community Crossings Grant paperwork is complete and submitted for the next grant cycle. There have been repairs to 19.5 miles of County roadways.  Commissioners agreed to clean up behind the Museum.  Courtney Hughett, Martin County Journal; asked about the road construction on Highway 50 between Shoals and Loogootee, the completion date is expected by May of 2019.
Terry and Millie Giltner asked the Commissioners if Turkey Hill Lane could be added to the Highways inventory, the road is approximately 650 ft long.  Currently there are five homes, two of which have permanent residents, located on this section of road. The Giltners have been in contact with all of the owners on Turkey Hill Lane and there are no objections to this proposal.  Attorney Lett and the Commissioners requested that a letter be drawn up and that all of the adjacent landowners sign in agreement so a resolution can be made. 
Auditor Abel presented the paperwork for Draw #9 on the Workforce Development Grant, motion to approve by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd, all in favor.  Auditor Abel presented a Grant proposal to convert the lighting in the Courthouse to LED. Duke Energy will cover 60.74% of the cost and labor. This will include a five year warranty, with the first year covering parts and labor. The County portion will be $8,452.03 with estimated annual energy cost savings of $7,727.30.  The return on investment should be recouped within 14 months. A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Gregory and seconded by Commissioner Boyd, all in favor.  German American Bank is requesting permission to hold an open session with County employees about new programs that German American Bank has implemented.  Permission was granted with a motion by Commissioner Boyd, seconded by Commissioner Gregory, all in favor. 
Commissioner George and Auditor Abel reported that the State Board of Accounts had completed the Audit for years 2016 & 2017.  The audit was expected to last three months at a cost of over $15,000 but was completed in half the time due in part to the electronic submissions which saved the county over $7,000.00. Martin County is one of two counties in Indiana to process payroll and claims electronically. 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:28 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Boyd and seconded by Commissioner Gregory.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, September 11, 2018 at 5:30pm.  
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